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THIRD LAGUNA HILLS MUTUAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE

Wednesday, July 24, 2019 - 9:30 AM
Laguna Woods Village Community Center Board Room 24351 El Toro Road

REPORT

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chair Annie McCary, Co-Chair Roy Bruninghaus, Directors
Bunny Carpenter, Reza Karimi, Rosemarie diLorenzo and
Lynn Jarrett

MEMBERS ABSENT: None
OTHERS PRESENT: Steve Parsons—Third Mutual
STAFF PRESENT: Eileen Paulin, Ellyce Rothrock and Becky Jackson

1. Call to Order
Chair Annie McCary called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.

2. Acknowledgement of Media
None were present.

3. Approval of the Agenda
Agenda was approved by consensus.

4. Approval of Meeting Report-June 5, 2019
Report was approved by consensus.

5. Chair's Remarks
Chair McCary welcomed the two people in the audience and gave kudos to Staff for
the new format of What's Up in the Village.

6. Member Comments (Items Not on the Agenda)
Leslie Carretti 3084-B was called to speak and addressed landscaping issues
around her manor since Roundup has been terminated and the new products have
been used.

Director Rosemarie diLorenzo stated Third Mutual stopped using Roundup six

months ago. Communications have been disseminated to Residents via email,
television and print.
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Director Lynn Jarrett explained Third Mutual is not in a trial phase with the new
product, Finale. She stated the grass will grow out as Ms. Carretti described and
will follow up with Landscaping to resolve the issue. She will communicate with Ms.
Carretti after discussing it with Kurt Wiemann. '

Eileen Paulin asked Ms. Carretti if she received the email notifications. Ms. Carretti
said no. Ms. Paulin went on to describe receiving the emails would help keep
Residents informed to save time and then encouraged her to get on the list.

REPORTS:

7. Marketing and Communications Report-Eileen Paulin
a. Water Conservation
Ms. Paulin provided background and stated Staff has a letter with a two
page attachment. She suggested continuing sending the letter. After
discussion it was decided that:

o Letter will be sent to areas where water usage is high.

e Ms. Paulin will coordinate with Directors Reza Karimi and Jarrett to
communicate with the Garden Villa Association when applicable
and Building Captains.

e Communications will be made to Eileen Lazar with the Gate 11
Residents at the October 3, 2019 meeting.

e Stuart Hack and Eileen Lazar will be invited to the next Third
Communications Meeting.

b. Gate 14 Landscape Updates
Ms. Paulin reported the presentation went well. Director Jarrett will consult
with Mr. Wiemann and report back to the Committee.

C. Parking Pilot Project
Steve Parsons reported $50,000 has been awarded for the Golf Cart Task
Force to increase parking in the wedding cake area. There are 14 potential
sightings, including cul de sac 216. The project has been turned over to
Ernesto Munoz and will begin in August 2019. No definitive communication
plan was determined.

d. Earthquake Insurance Information for Residents
Ms. Paulin suggested putting an article in the Breeze and having one of
the directors talk about what type of policy Residents will need in the event
of an earthquake. She stated a flyer could be handed out at the Garden
Villa Association, if the Committee deems it necessary.

After discussion, it was determined that Ms. Paulin would first consult with

Dan Yost to craft the message. After which, an article will go in the Breeze
and television appearances will be made by directors.
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e. Trash Campaign
Ms. Paulin reported that MarComm is working on a mockup
communication with the caveats the city has with the Village in regards to
recycling. She state the primary violations are with people moving,
contractors and non-English speaking Residents.

Director diLorenzo suggested changing the bulky item pickup date to the
fourth Saturday of the month to make it more convenient for those who are
moving. She stated that there will be no communications until herself, Mr.
Parsons, Chris Laugenour and Siobhan Foster consult with Waste
Management to potentially change the date of bulky item pickup. When the
date is finalized, Ms. Paulin can proceed with the message.

f. Elections
Ms. Paulin reported Friday, August 23 at 10 a.m. is scheduled for Meet the
Candidates. She stated MarComm is assisting candidates in respect to
coaching them for television appearances.

ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION AND CONSIDERATION:

8.

Garden Villa and LH-21 Laundry Room Rules

Director Jarrett would like MarComm to work on the communications of the rules to
the Garden Villa Residents. She will check with Mr. Hack to see what specifications
are needed for signs.

Garden Villa Recreation Room Rules

Director Jarrett explained the new rule regarding placing hot items on the billiard
table cover. After discussion it was determined that when a Resident signs up to
use the room, the rule will be in the disclaimer along with the cost of repairing the
damage. It will also be the responsibility of Residents to report damage to the
Building Captain.

ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDAS:

Investment Change

CONCLUDING BUSINESS:

10.

Committee Member Comments
Director Karimi would like to have representation from other Committees at this
meeting in the future.

Director diLorenzo found it to be a good meeting and the topics pertained to Third
Mutual only.

Co-Chair Roy Bruninghaus stated there are more ways to get the message out than
ever before. If Residents don’t want to make the effort to receive correspondence,
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than the Staff and Committee should not feel bad. He felt everyone is doing a good
job.

Director Jarrett stated it has been a good meeting and appreciates Staff.

Ms. Paulin stated we are doing a good job with delivering communications and
there comes a time where we need to hold Residents accountable in receiving
communications.

Chair McCary stated it was a good meeting and thanked everyone for their support.
11. Date of Next Meeting- Wednesday, October 9 at 9:30 a.m.

12. Adjournment
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

-

\

/! AN

2 R PR
[T v Annie@McCary, Chair
Third Laguna Hills Communications Committee

Hearing loop technology is available in the Board room for attendees who have hearing aids with a t-coil



